

## July 2025 PDA Executive Council

Position	Person	Agenda
<b>President</b>	<b>Anne Gresch</b>	<p><b>NPAW</b> 15-19<sup>th</sup> of September:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- LAB cooking class on Friday 9/19</li> </ul> <p>Ideas:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Science Gong show in cooperation with Project bridge (Erin)</li> <li>• Ice cream truck</li> <li>• ...</li> </ul> <p><b>Salary proposal:</b></p> <p>--&gt; Administration wants to adjust policy: Including experience level as requirement for minimum salary. No caps. Postdocs can still get more than the minimum.</p> <p>--&gt; Adjustments (likely) until September 1<sup>st</sup></p> <p>--&gt; changes will be retro-active (starting July 1<sup>st</sup>)</p> <p>Additional changes (maybe):</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- 10% for professional development</li> <li>- More vacation/ sick leave</li> </ul> <p>--&gt; Money will/ should come from Research grants</p> <p>--&gt; Experience level based on years at AMC, so each postdoc needs to negotiate their experience level if they start at AMC with prior postdoc experience</p> <p>New recruiting flyer for PDRD table --&gt; will send around</p>
<b>Vice President</b>	<b>Autumn Doan</b>	
<b>Advisor</b>	<b>Bruce Mandt</b>	
<b>International and Diversity Officer</b>	<b>Sweta Patel</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Met with Erin about the 'buddy' idea (Pair-up international and national postdocs) - will write-up a proposal by end of June or early July</li> <li>- Potential volunteers: 2 people from PDRD committee</li> </ul>
<b>CFO</b>	<b>Katie Ranard</b>	<p><i>-june expenses:</i></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>-coffee hour (\$97.04)</li> <li>-swag costs? (\$1819.98 = fy25 balance)</li> </ul> <p><i>-unknown charge: \$107.50</i></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- "FM31012 - SETUP" (051625)</li> </ul> <p><i>-pda travel award supplementary funds?</i></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>-didn't see a ST deduction for this</li> </ul> <p>Same budget: 7k for this fiscal year</p>
<b>Communications Officer</b>	<b>Nadine Koertel Andrei Krivoi</b>	Email asking about a run club for postdocs --> be clear about risk management (waiver)

<b>Denver Campus Representative</b>	<b>[OPEN]</b>	
<b>Engagement/ Outreach Committee Chair</b>	<b>Sudikchya Shrestha Sara Stoner</b>	Coffee hour for July 18 <sup>th</sup> or 25 <sup>th</sup> Form a mini committee for NPAW (in August)
<b>Seminar Series</b>	<b>Dominic Shayler Mikayla Terry</b>	Policy: change flyer! No statement about how money is used. Only the logo of Agilent. --> maybe additional setup formal contract with Agilent
<b>Professional Development Award Committee</b>	<b>Tyler Cook</b>	Announcement of winners (if they agree) via Email for each cycle or at PDRD
<b>Advocacy Committee</b>	<b>[OPEN]</b>	
<b>PDRD committee</b>	<b>Autumn Doan</b>	For PDA table: Chase Wesley, Nadine, Anne, Dominic Today (July 1st): Last day of registration + Emails about poster presentations